
NOTICE

The City of Stoughton will hold a meeting of the Tree Commission on August 12, 2010
at 5:30 p.m. in the Giles Dow Room at City Hall, 381 E Main St., Stoughton, WI

AGENDA:

1. Call to Order
2. Approval of minutes from July 8, 2010
3. Correspondence

Business

1. Elect Chair & Vice Chair
2. I Tree Program
3. Review Tree Ordinance Sec 64-14 – Trees
4. Tree Licensing
5. Grant Application
6. Payne & Dolan Site
7. Fall Volunteer Day
8. Future Agenda Items
9. Adjournment

SENT TO: cc: Mayor Donna Olson (Packet) - email

Todd Fossum, Chair Council Members
Dean Tangeman, Vice Chair Department Heads
Josh LaPointe City Clerk Luann Alme (Packet) - email
Tim Carter Debbie Myren (e-mail)
Randy Nelson Jaime Vache (e-mail)
Darren Marsh Robert Kardasz (e-mail)
Jay Schotzko Maria Hougan (e-mail)
Kevin Short Sean Grady (email)
Street Department Foreman Rick Gullickson Matthew Dregne, City Attorney (e-mail)
Electric System Supervisor Craig Wood Tamarah Fleres/Deb Blaney

WI State Journal
Stoughton Newspaper

“NOTE: An expanded meeting may constitute a quorum of the Council.”

NOTE: For security reasons, the front door of the City Hall Building (including the elevator
door) will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the
Fifth Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please
call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m. if meeting is in City Hall.





Tree Commission Meeting Minutes


Thursday, July 8, 2010 at 5:30 PM


Giles Dow Room at City Hall, 381 E Main, Stoughton, WI


Members Present: Tim Carter, Jay Schotzko, Dean Tangeman, Darren Marsh, Randy Nelson and Stoughton
Utilities Director, Bob Kardasz


Absent & Excused: Todd Fossum, Craig Wood, Josh LaPointe and Craig Wood


Guest: Kevin Short


Call to order: Meeting called to order at 5:30 PM by Carter.


1) Approval of minutes from April 8, May 13, and June 10, 20102010 meetings: Motion by Carter,
seconded by Schotzko to approve all three months of minutes. Motion carried 4-0.


2) Correspondence: Erdahl spoke to the committee regarding the phone conversation with City
Attorney, Matt Dregne and his concerns regarding the cities Tree Ordinance. Mr Dregne stated that he
felt all the references to the city trees in the ordinance, be pulled out and made into a policy for liability
purposes. Mr Dregne would like to attend a meeting.


3) Elect Chair & Vice Chair: Not enough members present to nominate or vote.


4) I Tree Program: Tabled to August meeting. Marsh arrived at 5:45 PM


5) Review & Recommendations regarding the proposed amendments to Sec 64-14 – Trees:
Tabled to August meeting –see note in correspondence above regarding the City Attorney.


6) Tree Licensing: Nelson discussed more issues and information that should be included when
individuals and companies apply for their license. Info to be included:


 City of Stoughton’s brush policy & procedure ( they must at least sign that they are in receipt of
this when it is given to them)


 ANSI standards and others that apply
 Make city aware of issues with trees on private property that could affect public trees *
 Separate application for tree licensing to include email addresses and credentials
 Include Stoughton Utilities line workers (?)
 Increase insurance


Stoughton Utilities Director, Bob Kardasz, stated that he will have the companies that they hire get a
license to be in compliance with the cities ordinance. Alderperson Carter also requested that
companies need to be contacted and notified to purchase a license that they need to have to be in
compliance as he knows that are routinely working in the City of Stoughton. Nelson will draft a form to
be used for licensing.


* At this time gypsy moth was discussed because the problem has become more prevalent and the city
arborist is tracking where it has been located within the city limits. Marsh stated that in the fall is when
the state sends out a survey which is then sent to the DNR to see if areas qualify for spraying which the
current criteria is a minimum of 20 acres needs to be affected, the cost is $37.00/acre and homeowners
must be in agreement. Carter requested that this issue be put in the upcoming Tower Times for more
public awareness and more reporting in order for the City to start controlling the outbreak.


7) Brush Procedure: After discussion the procedure will remain the same until a site is available to the
residents and a reminder published in the next Tower Times issue of the rules and regulations with a
bullet point to include contractor trimming and removal. One suggestion made was to do a spring and
fall clean up like the city does for leaf pick up.







8) Grant Application: Tabled to August meeting.


9) Payne and Dolan Site: Tabled to August meeting.


10)Future Agenda Items: Election - Chair & Vice Chair, I Tree Program, Review Tree Ordinance,
Grant Application, Payne & Dolan site and volunteer day for the fall


Motion by Marsh, seconded by Tangeman to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, Vickie Erdahl - Staff Member





